 
UTAH SCHOOLS FOR THE DEAF AND THE BLIND Advisory Council Meeting Summary 
March 27, 2025 
Openshaw Education Center
4:30 p.m. - General Session 
Attending: 	Jared Allebest, Voting Member 
John Clements, Voting Member
Aunilie Hathaway, Voting Member
Jennifer Hayes, Voting Member
Shari Solomon-Klebba, Non-Voting Member
Philippe Montalette, Vice-Chair, Voting Member
Katie Nelson, Voting Member
LeAnn Wood, Non-Voting Member
		Gretel Sampson, Non-Voting Member
		Ray Wright, Chair, Voting Member

Absent:			
		Kiara Guymon, Voting Member
Kari Harbath, Voting Member
Amy Query, Voting Member

Also Attending: 

Carl Empey, Finance Director 
Tamara Flint, Executive Assistant 
Susan Patten, USB Associate Superintendent
Michelle Tanner, USD Associate Superintendent
Interpreters: 
		Emilee Beattie, Interpreter
		Emily Longshore, Interpreter
Others:
		Susan Thomas, USDB Communications Director
		Liz Munford
		Sarah Erb



1. 	Welcome and Pledge of Allegiance 
Mr. Wright welcomed Council members in attendance to the March 27, 2025 Advisory Council meeting via Zoom.  Tammy Flint led the Council in the Pledge of Allegiance. 
2. 	Public Comments 
There were no public comments.
ACTION ITEMS 
3. 	Consent Calendar 
Mr. Wright asked Council members if they had any questions or concerns with the March 27, 2025 consent calendar.  Mr. Wright made a motion to accept the Advisory Council minutes for February 27, 2025, the Vacancy Report as of March 25, 2025 and the Donated Funds as of February 28, 2025.  Mr. Allebest seconded the motion. Voting was unanimous. Motion carried. 
INFORMATION ITEMS
4.	Review Request for Enrichment Funds
Ms. Patten followed up on a request for Enrichment Funds from Davis School District for goalball supplies of $2,000. She received a detailed list of supplies that are needed.  Once the supplies have been purchased, a receipt will be submitted to USDB for reimbursement.
5.	FY25 (Period 8) Monthly Budget Update as of February 28, 2025   
Welcome everyone to the March 27, 2025 AC meeting.  Mr. Empey notified the Council that year to date expenditures for FY2025 are $41,183,068 as of February 28, 2025. This leaves us in a deficit of $276,968 until we receive funds in March or April.  All areas covered in the Financial Report are operationally capable, with a remaining budget balance of $20,795,482. We have really started cutting back on expenses and out-of-state travel.   Mr. Empey asked the Council if there were any questions or concerns regarding the Financial Report. There were no questions or concerns regarding the Financial Report from Council members. 
Mr Empey provided an update on USDB Donated funds.  The balance as of February 28, 2025 was $288,272.  Mr. Empey asked the Council if there were any questions or concerns regarding the Donated funds. There were no questions or concerns regarding the Donated Funds Account from Council members.
Mr. Empey reviewed the status of the Education Foundation as of February 28, 2025. The balance was $1,184,441. Mr. Empey asked the Council if there were any questions or concerns regarding the Education Foundation funds. There were no questions or concerns regarding the Education Foundation from Council members. 

Mr. Empey reviewed the status of Enrichment Funds as of February 28, 2025. USDB has spent approximately $800,498 of its beginning balance of its annual FY25 Enrichment Funds budget of $1,401,600 leaving a balance of $601,102. We receive an electronic wire transfer each quarter, so that total will continue to increase as the fiscal year goes on. All remaining Enrichment Funds will be forwarded to the next fiscal year. Mr. Empey asked the Council if there were any questions or concerns regarding the Enrichment Funds. 

Mr. Montalette asked about the $158,047 overage for the Japan trip.  Mr. Empey will double check each line item and get those corrected and redistribute this report out to everyone.

Mr. Montalettealso asked about the difference between the state and federal funding for next year.  Mr. Empey noted that it has not been approved yet, but we will have a better feel for it next month.  We did not get the additional $4,000,000 that we requested as a bridge.  We really have to tighten our belt with positions and are working with both Associate Superintendents to minimize as much as we can without having to have any reductions in staff.  Chair Wright thanked Mr.. Empey for all his great work to keep us informed.

Member Wood noted that the subcommittee has had conversations about using some of the FY26 Enrichment funds to help offset some staffing costs out of the USDB operating budget for staff that work directly with students.  We should have more information following the May or June board meeting.  

Mr. Empey reminded Council members that the two Associate Superintendents are creating the FY26 Enrichment fund project list.  We will create an Enrichment subcommittee like we do every year to review it prior to it coming to the April 24, 2025 Advisory Council for their review/recommendation to the board.

Chair Wright asked for volunteers.  Mr. Montalette, Mr. Allebest and Chair Wright volunteered to be on the committee.  Tammy will email to schedule a time that works for everyone.

There were no additional questions or concerns regarding the Enrichment Funds expenditures from Council members.

6.	Superintendent Report 

USB

USB Memo will be going out tomorrow.  It is going to be a busy few months.  

Enrichment funds - We are getting ready to send out an Enrichment Funds survey to TVI’s and parents to get their feedback.

USB camps - We are really trying to target ages 0-7 family camps and to better accommodate camps for students with complex needs.  We are specifically targeting this area as it is a need.

Braille Challenge - It was held on March 7, 2025 at DSBVI from 11:00 am - 3:00 pm.  Chair Wright dropped in and it sounded like a great time.  Many different events happened and it was such a great experience.

USD

Deaf Theater - It starts today with 5 different deaf schools joining us for our fourth year.  It ends on Sunday.  USDB students love theater.  Idaho, Florida, Montana, Colorado and USDB are the five deaf schools participating this year.  The final performance is on Saturday night at the OEC campus.  She will send out an email with more information.

Japan - April 2 - 12. We will report on this during the April meeting.

USD Strategic planning - We had a meeting today and there will be more to follow in the coming months.  Will report on this in May.

Board subcommittee update - Member Wood noted that we started this meeting in January.  The first two were more administrative in nature trying to figure out all the details.  The last meeting in March we discussed the lack of funding and how we were going to off-set that.  The April meeting will be from 10:00 am - noon and will be an open meeting to the public.  We are going to be looking at what is required by law and board rule regarding services to students.



Mr. Montalette asked who was on the committee.  Chair Wood, Vice-Chair Boothe, Member Davis, Member Earl and Member Brinton.  

8. 	Future Agenda Items 

	Monthly Budget Update as of April 30, 2025
	USD Strategic Plan
USD trip to Boston
USB Epic Road trip
Deaf Theater
Debrief from Member Wood from the USDB subcommittee

9.	Other
	
Next meeting will be April 24, 2025.

Please email any future agenda items to Ray Wright or Tamara Flint. 
The march 27, 2025 USDB Advisory Council meeting was adjourned at 5:30 p.m

  
